
November 
2023 

Newsletter 

ARCHBISHOP FULTON J. SHEEN  
COUNCIL #7502 

         Serving Christ, His Church and 
         IMMACULATE HEART OF MARY  
          Catholic Parish in Northglenn, Colorado 

Our recent monthly newsletters are available in color on our website, https://kofc7502.org 

GRAND KNIGHT’S LETTER – Douglas Blondin 
Brother Knights, Ladies Auxiliary and IHM Congregation:  
 
November contains many events starting with All Saints Day.  The church has recognized 
many whose lives that would be wonderful to emulate - though many encountered chal-
lenges that most of us would not wish to face.  However, you can look around in your eve-
ryday life and see people doing good things that you’d do well to emulate - and the world 
would be a better place as a result.  I believe many of these people are Saints, but won’t 
necessarily ever be recognized as such on this Earth. 
 
Perhaps my favorite day of November is All Souls Day.  The parish mission led by Fr Greg 
reminded me of the All Souls Mass he held in the cemetery - a place I often frequent in my 
genealogy research.  We all have souls and All Souls Day reminds me that we should be nurturing and preparing 
our souls for their Heavenly reward. 
 
Of course, November also contains Thanksgiving. As the song goes "Over the River and Through the Woods, to 
Grandfather's house we go; the horse knows the way to carry the sleigh through the white and drifted snow".  
Growing up, we did all gather at grandfather's house for Thanksgiving.  Getting there, we did have to cross a river 
- fortunately using a bridge. While Vermont is a wooded area and we passed many trees, I wouldn't say we went 
through any woods.  Naturally we were way past the days of a horse pulling a sleigh, but our car often navigated 
snowy roads. 
 
While most will travel by car this Thanksgiving, some may get on planes or trains.  I'm reminded of the 1987 mov-
ie "Planes, Trains and Automobiles" with Steve Martin and John Candy.  May your travels this year be safe & 
come nowhere near to what those two experienced - and may you have good times with family & friends. 
 
Since I've been in Colorado, one of my Thanksgiving traditions has been attending the Thanksgiving Day Mass.  It 
just seemed appropriate to visit the house of God and give thanks to Him on this day of Thanksgiving. 
 
Of course, as Catholics, we celebrate Thanksgiving at least on a weekly basis.  The term "Eucharist" originates 
from the Greek word eucharistia, meaning Thanksgiving.   
 
I hope you were able to attend the powerful and informative presentations last month by former pastor Father 
Greg Ames.  The year of Eucharistic Revival is to remind us of the true presence of Jesus Christ.  May we never 
take that for granted and may we approach the Body and Blood of Christ with the proper reverence. 
 
There will be other events coming up during this year of Eucharistic revival. Please take advantage of these op-
portunities to deepen your understanding of our faith. 
 
Vivat Jesus! 
Douglas Blondin 
Grand Knight Council 7502 
Northglenn, CO 
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                                                 Prayer of the Month 
 
Prayer for the Pope: 
Lord, source of eternal life and truth, give to your shepherd, the Pope, a spirit of courage and right     
judgement, a spirit of knowledge and love.  By governing with fidelity those entrusted to his care may he, 
as successor to the apostle Peter and vicar of Christ, build your church into a sacrament of unity, love, and 
peace for all the world. 
 
We ask this through our Lord Jesus Christ, Your Son, Who lives and reigns with You and the Holy Spirit, 
one God, forever and ever. Amen. 

*   *   *   * 
Prayer of the Month is a Prayer for the Pope adopted from the Knights of the Holy Eucha-
rist, and is in acknowledgement of the Holy Father’s prayer intention for the month of    
November, for the Pope, as he fulfills his mission and that he may continue to accompany 
the flock entrusted to him, with the help of the Holy Spirit. 

 

 

 

Pray for vocations!  Pray for our seminarians and priests! 

Scripture of the Month

 

Matthew 16:18-19 
18 And so I say to you, you are Peter, and upon this rock I will build my church, and the gates of 

the netherworld shall not prevail against it. 19 I will give you the keys to the kingdom of heaven.      
Whatever you bind on earth shall be bound in heaven; and whatever you loose on earth shall be loosed 
in heaven.”  

*   *   *   * 
Scripture of the Month is taken from The New American Bible, Revised Edition (NABRE) 
at www.usccb.org/bible, which provides explanatory introductions and footnotes, and is 
used in support of the Holy Father’s prayer intention for the month of November, for 
the Pope. 

Please include the following Knights 
 and their family members in your prayers: 

Toni Serrano (wife of Toby Serrano), Barbara Peterson, Robert Morelli, Patricia 
Heimann (Greg Heimann’s mother), Dena Ballinger (Joe Duran’s Daughter-in-law), John 
Luna, Terry Zrust, Jeff Tuell (Ed Getsch’s Son-in-law), Fran Warrior, Judy Nelke, Maryann Gillespie, Arnie 
Malsom, Shirley Hofer, Gene Dell, Mike Brown, Jim Brozovich, Tom Hermosillo, Frank Taggart, Elisabeth 
Barron, Margie Archer, Jake Jacobs, Diane Roybal, Sharon Suedkamp, Doli Brown.  

Deceased: Jim Archer, Lawrence Feist, Patricia Graf (widow of Arsenius Graf), Ken Scudder. 
Contact Jerry Starling at jcstarling@comcast.net or 303-451-1648 to add or remove names. 
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Minutes of Council 7502 (continued) 

Scholarship Applications Deadline Saturday March 23, 2024 
All Council 7502 Knights are reminded that Applications for the High School 

and College Scholarships are available.  Scholarship candidates must be a child 
or grandchild of a Council 7502 member in good standing or a deceased past member who was in good 
standing at the time of his death. 

For the two high school scholarships, a candidate must be an incoming freshman who has been    
accepted to a Catholic High School.  The $1,500 first year scholarship is renewable each of the             
remaining three years of High School if requirements are met as set forth in the Application form. 

The college scholarship is $5,000 for just the first year of college, as more fully explained in the     
College Scholarship Application Form.  Three scholarships are available for the coming 2024-2025 
school year. 

Completed, signed Applications must be postmarked by Saturday, March 23, 2024 and submitted to: 
Knights of Columbus No. 7502, c/o Brian Appelhans, 10290 Oak St., Westminster, CO 80021.  

Applications are available (i) by emailing Kevin Smith at Kevin@scudderpress.com, (ii) by calling Larry 
Allwine at 720-887-8402, (iii) possibly at Officers and Council meetings and (iv) at Scudder Press, 565 
Russell Blvd., Thornton, CO 80229.   Please obtain the application at your earliest convenience so that 
your child or grandchild has time to complete and timely submit the four-page application.  
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Knight of the Month- Jim Archer 
Jim Archer was born in Denver in 1946. He was a lifelong Denver area resident, pass-
ing away at his home on October 14, 2023 surrounded by his family. He was 77 
years old.  
 
Jim attended Holy Family Catholic School and worked for many years as a  construc-
tion project manager. He also sold insurance, and most recently in his life, was a 
calming face at many funerals, working for Dignity Memorial as a funeral assistant. 
He is survived by Margie, his beloved wife off 55 years;  children, grandchildren, and 
many extended family members and friends. 
 
Jim joined the Knights in 2000. He made his Major Degrees the same year and became Sir Knight in the Fourth 
Degree in 2006. From the start he stood out as a hard worker. After being in the Council less than three years he 
was selected as Knight of the Year in 2003. 
 
This is the speech from Jim’s induction to the Council Hall of Honor: 

“It is my pleasure to introduce Jim Archer, 2017 Hall of Honor inductee, a brother Knight,  co-worker and 
friend. He has been accompanied thru the last forty-nine years by his fantastic wife Margie. They are 
blessed with three sons; Matt, wife Monica; Joe, wife Kate; and Ken, wife Jamie. They have eight grandchil-
dren and two great grandchildren. 

 
Jim spent four years in the U.S. Navy during Vietnam as a flight simulator instructor and doing electronics 
maintenance. After the military, he was in industrial construction for thirty-five years; primarily wastewater, 
water filtration, and power plants. He did mechanical and electrical work along with computer-aided draft-
ing. He currently is a driver for Olinger Funeral Homes. 

 
Margie has held many offices in the Ladies Auxiliary which she got going again in 2008. She also worked 
bingo breakfasts, fish fries, spaghetti dinners, major degree and 4th degree ladies programs, Christmas 
parties for the kids, bake sales, baby showers, and most other auxiliary functions.  

 
Jim has been a member of Council 7502 for seventeen years and Assembly 1966 for eleven years. He has 
been very active. He has held the offices of Inside Guard, Warden, Advocate, Chancellor, and Recorder.   

 
Jim was Knight of the Year and then he and Margie were Family of the Year.                                                    
 
Jim has worked the Knights breakfast from his entry into the Knights. We now find him   preparing the 

 omelets to order each breakfast. He has worked in preparation and cleanup of  Spaghetti Dinners and Fish 
 Fries. We used to have a 9 News Health Fair at the Hall. Jim was a  volunteer working this event. He worked 
 Tootsie Roll Fund Raiser. He has been a volunteer working our main fund raiser Bingo for several years. He 
 helped with one of our elderly moves for social services.                                                                                   
  

He did what I consider one of the hardest, yet extremely important, jobs within the council. Jim was the 
 Newsletter editor for six years. This required keeping all council members up to date with what was         
 happening and when. He edited information from many sources into our newsletter and it had to fit without 
 exceedi ng the first-class mail weight limit.                                                                                                            
  

Jim has been a member of the Assembly Color Guard serving at Knights events and funerals for our         
 members. Jim has been a Eucharistic minister at church.” 

 
Jim was member of St. Mark's parish and had a deep devotion to the Sacred Heart. A Rosary was held at 

St. Mark’s on October 24, 2023 followed by a Funeral Mass celebrated by 11 priests and deacons with 8 more 
deacons in the congregation.  Many of his brother Knights and Ladies Auxiliary members attended. There was a 
Fourth Degree Color Guard.  A luncheon followed. 

Please consider a donation to the Medical Missionaries of Mary in his memory at this link:                 
https://bit.ly/JimArcher 
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Ladies Auxiliary Report – Dianne Heimann, President 
 The Ladies Auxiliary met on October 12, 2023. We had thirteen members 
present at the meeting. It was good to see the ladies. After taking care of business, 
accepting the September minutes and the September Treasurer’s report. We cele-
brated the October birthdays of Renee Walters, Lucille Casias, and Celia Floyd.  
Happy Birthday Ladies! 
 We had discussions about volunteering at the Tootsie Roll Drive, decorating 
for the Volunteer Dinner, decorating and volunteering at the Veteran’s Breakfast. 
We also discussed the upcoming November meeting which will take place on Tues-
day Nov 14. At this meeting we will eat  dinner with the Knight’s, say the rosary, then the Knights will 
have their meeting downstairs, and the Ladies will have our meeting upstairs. This will be the first time 
we have had our meetings on the same day and at the same time as the Knights. If you ever wanted to 
know who the Ladies Auxiliary members are and what we do, this would be a good time to accompany 
your husband to his meeting and when the meeting starts, you can join us and see if you would be      
interested in joining our group. 
 We also discussed the Knights Christmas Party on Saturday Dec 9, and the Ladies Christmas   
Party on Thursday Dec 14. In the past we have hosted a Children’s Christmas Party which included a  
visit from Santa Clause and a lunch. This party is for children 10 and under. However, this year, I am 
finding out that a lot of the children are aging out. So, I need to know if any parents or grandparents are 
interested in bringing their children to see Santa at the Knights Hall this year? If you have children or 
grandchildren who would like to see Santa would you, please contact me (dmheimann@comcast.net) 
and let me know.  
 Our next meeting will be on Tuesday Nov 14 (same night and time as the Knights). 

Adult Christmas Party  

An adult Christmas party will be held at the Hall on Saturday, December 9th.  The social hour will start at 
4 p.m. with dinner following at 5.  After dinner, there will be a White Elephant gift exchange ($15 gift lim-
it).  This will be a fun time, so mark your calendars.  The Council will provide the main meal and the La-
dies Auxiliary will tempt us with desserts. To ensure we have a proper amount of food, please RSVP by 
Friday, December 1st to kofc7520gk@gmail.com (preferred) or call Doug at 720-539-5544. 

Wreaths Across America                                                                                                                                     
In mid-December, families will lay wreaths at the final resting place of their fallen veterans.  
Donations are solicited to purchase wreaths.  They are $17 each and if you buy two, a third 
one is given for free.  Donations for wreaths may be made at https://
www.wreathsacrossamerica.org/pages/167678/Overview 

Class on Sacred Spaces 

The SJV Lay Division is offering a 6-week in-person class with Adam Hermanson, a Knight from Council 7502.  
The classes will be at the Room 123 of the St. John Paul II Center for the New Evangelization, on 11/2, 11/9, 
11/16, 11/30, and 12/14, from 6:30-8:30 PM.  Advance registration is required, with a $100 fee. 

The classes will be regarding Church Architecture and the Church’s understanding of sacred space. 

Information and a link to registration site can be found at https://yourfaithinfinance.com/News/articleType/
ArticleView/articleId/2556 
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BINGO NEW LOCATION: BINGO OASIS 
 

Join us for Bingo on Tuesday and Wednesday each week 
Early Bird games at 11:15am Regular Bingo at Noon 
Bingo Oasis at 10657 Melody Drive, Northglenn 
THANK YOU BINGO WORKERS!! 

Knights of Columbus Council #7502 

2911 W 104th Avenue 

Westminster, CO 80234 

Editor’s Update 
Your Managing Editor is Nicholas Gaul (ncgaul@gmail.com) with editors Amber Walters and Chris Gaul. 
May God richly bless and keep all of the Knights of Council 7502!  Blessed Virgin Mary, who bore Christ in 
your womb, was Assumed bodily into Heaven, Pray for Us.  
 

Visit us on the Web: 
www.KofC7502.org 

Return Service Requested 

Donations to Knights of Columbus 7502 are not tax deductible 


